
  Minutes of Lighthouse Unit Meeting   November 15,2021  

 

    The Lighthouse Unit met by Zoom at 7pm. 13 members attended. 

    Leaders were Nancy Hamilton and Donna Mowry with technical assistance  

         by Judy Zarubick.  

    Members were welcomed by Nancy and the theme of “creativity”was  

         introduced. The UCW purpose was read by Nancy. 

    The opening prayer and a reading about creativity were read by Donna. 

    A short video entitled “Everyone can be Creative” was presented. 

    The Roll Call was next and members had been asked to show an item they     

        had created themselves or tell a creative idea they had. There was a        

        wonderful display of such things as handmade sweaters, afghans, painted  

        rocks, Christmas decorations, greeting cards, home grown flowers and  

        homemade breads and pickles. 

    A scripture reading from Ephesians 2, verse 10 and comment by Donna 

    Business Meeting: 
       -The October minutes have been emailed out for members to review. 

      - Correspondence- There was none but Krista did report that the Big  

         Brothers  and Sisters Christmas sale which is usually at the United Church   

         will be held this coming Saturday at the Davidson Center as there is more     

         space there for Covid precautions 

- Treasurer’s Report- Not available. Members were reminded to continue   

monthly donations by the methods available on the church website. 

- Old Business- Krista reported the preserve sale had been held on 

November 14 after church. There was a $345 profit. She asked us to save  

jars for next year. 

       -New Business- There are plans being considered for a frozen soup sale  

         during the winter as  a fundraiser. 

       -The next meeting is scheduled for December 20. 

  A scripture reading from  Exodus 35, verses 30-33 was read by Nancy.  

        It emphasized that God is creative and expects all of his people to  

        to be creative and to use their abilities to his glory. 

  A video entitled “The Colour Vision Test” was presented, a fun quiz, loosely    

        connected to our theme as we recognize how important colour is in our  

        creative lives. 

  The closing prayer was given by Nancy. 
 


